
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1. Important Information and Actions 

 

 

CURRENT STATUS OF BUSINESS RESCUE PROCEEDINGS 

 

Kindly note: This status report must be read together with all previous status reports and that 

the information contained in this status report is a record of events and/or information that 

have transpired subsequent to the publication of the previous month’s status report: 

•Board of directors passes resolution for Business Rescue on 30/08/2022

•Notice of resolution filed with CIPC on

31/08/2022

•Notice to affected parties on filing for Business Rescue on 05/09/2022

•Company nominated a BRP on 02/09/2022

•CIPC confirmed certification of BRP on 02/09/2022

•File notice to CIPC re BRP appointment on 02/09/2022

•Publish notice to affected parties of BRP appointment on 07/09/2022

•First meeting of creditors held on 14/09/2022

•First meeting of employees held on 00/00/0000

•Publish Business Plan on/ due by 00/00/0000

•Publish notice of meeting to consider proposed Business Rescue Plan on 00/00/0000

•Meeting to determine the future of the business held on 00/00/0000

JUPITER SA HOLDINGS (PTY) LTD (IN BUSINESS RESCUE) 
 

BUSINESS RESCUE STATUS REPORT IN TERMS OF SECTIONS 132 AND 141 OF THE COMPANIES 
ACT, 71 OF 2008 READ WITH REGULATION 125 OF THE COMPANIES ACT FILED BY THE BUSINESS 
RESCUE PRACTITIONERS J F KLOPPER & A N FLYNN 

 



 

 
 

1.1. Jupiter SA Holdings (Pty) Ltd (“the company”) was placed under Business Rescue in terms of 

Section 129(1) of the Companies Act 2008 (“the Act”) on 31 August 2022. 

1.2. The company complied with the requirements of Section 129(3)(a) and (b) of the Act. 

1.3. Johannes Frederick Klopper and Anthony Norman Flynn were licensed by the Commission in 

respect of the company and appointed as Business Rescue Practitioners (BRPs) to the company 

on 2 September 2022 in terms of Section 138 of the Act. 

1.4. A First Meeting of Creditors was held in terms of Section 147 of the Act on 14 September 2022. 

1.5. It was reported in the BRPs’ previous status reports that they are still conducting investigations 

into the affairs of the company and will consider the future of the company. The nature of 

these investigations are related to the possibility of procuring a restructuring of this company’s 

affairs in a manner that will ensure that this entity will become debt free and that it could 

then in turn procure the restructuring of the affairs of its subsidiaries in due course.   

1.6. Regrettably it has however proved, due to circumstances beyond the control of the BRPs, not 

to be possible and investigations are still ongoing. The matter did however not progress much 

further since December 2023 In previous status reports it was reported that the BRPs are still 

conducting investigations in order to determine whether the company might have claims against 

third parties. This process is still ongoing and taking longer than what was anticipated. The 

matter did however not progress much further from December 2023 and the BRPs intend 

engaged affected persons during March with a view to determining the process ahead but have 

not been able to finalise discussions. 
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J F KLOPPER & A N FLYNN 

 

DATE: 31 MARCH 2024 


